
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: November 9, 2023
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, David Polito, Sharon Trabona, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative, and Miles Epstein, member of the public.
MINUTES: 
Alison Freeman moved and David Polito seconded acceptance of the minutes, as written. Alison suggested a deletion to the minutes. The minutes with the deletion were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
The Committee reviewed the monthly statement ending in October 30, 2023.  The invoice from Chartier for the repair of the roof over the bulky waste was paid. The Town has not yet received bills from the City of Bath and Craig Rogers for October. 
The Committee decided to once again recognize the faithful volunteers who organize The Mall: Jane Newton, Diane Powers, Carol Start, Emily Herman, Lauren Bray, and Gary Newton. Each volunteer will receive a Gift of Bath gift certificate. Alison will take a photo of the Transfer Station (TS), make cards, and purchase the gift certificates. The Committee members agreed to give each volunteer a $25 gift certificate. 
OPERATIONS:

Jim Coombs, TS Manager, reported on operations at the TS. The metals will not be picked up until the beginning of December. He will keep reminding Mike Naylor to do the December pick up. 
Rigid plastics will be suspended for the winter months. There was a recent pick up and another pick up should be done soon. 

The Town of Arrowsic has invited Georgetown residents to join Arrowsic residents for an freon appliance collection event. It will be held on Saturday, December 2nd 10:00-12:00. Georgetown residents may take their ozone-containing items to the Arrowsic Town Hall for disposal for a fee of $10 per item. Dave will contact the Arrowsic contact person, Nadine DeVries, to verify all the necessary information. Then he will provide this information to Jim Peavey to send out via the town email lists. 
Alison asked Jim if the red flag been put on the lockout box for the compactor. Jim checked and has put some hot pink tape on the box to identify the kill switch. The DEP inspector wants the flag to be in a closed position when the switch is pulled down. Dave said it will take some time to properly build the ramp into the enclosed portion of the Mall. Alison said the idea she had for the hand rail on the Universal Waste (UW) shed will not work out, so another plan will be developed. The Committee will continue to work on these two tasks.
Alison asked about a letter from the Select Board to certain residents regarding an incident that occurred. Dave stated unless the Town is willing to enforce an ordinance he does not think working on revisions to the ordinance is worth the Committee’s time. 

Bronwen Tudor mentioned that there are parts of the ordinance that can be enforced. She would prefer to talk about the current incident and not the past incidents. Bronwen thought the definition of a commercial hauler is not dependent on whether the hauler is paid or not. Bronwen noted that there could be a limit on the number of trips someone makes to the TS whether the person is being paid or not. 

Jim talked with Tyler Washburn, Town Administrator, on ways to improve communication between the TS and the Town Office staffs as well as the Select Board in order to make more timely decisions regarding incidents that happen at the TS. Dave moved that the Committee write a letter to in the Select Board expressing its disappointment and anger at the lack of support by the Select Board of the TS staff and the SWC Committee regarding an incident that occurred at the TS. Sharon seconded. The Committee unanimously passed the motion. Ole Jaeger suggested that the Committee develop guidelines as what the TS staff can do and the expectation of what the Select Board will do to support the TS staff’s action. Dave will draft the letter and send to Committee members for input. 
ORDINANCE: 
The Committee chose to focus on definitions in the Solid Waste Disposal Ordinance. Bronwen suggested that the Committee decide what it wants and does not want to be included in the definitions, and then appoint a subcommittee to determine the actual wording to bring back to the Committee. 
Dave noted the definitions are on limiting actions at the TS. Dave had a conversation with a TS employee who suggested that the number of trips a resident makes during a day should be limited. Jim said in the past there was an unwritten policy that generally limited the number of trips and he thought this worked well. Bronwen suggested that a list of rules be posted at the TS. She also suggested that when a resident gets a TS permit sticker s/he signs an agreement that s/he will abide by the rules of the TS and follow the directions of the TS staff. Sharon and Alison volunteered to be on the subcommittee. 
Jim thought making a rule of multiple trips to the TS is not necessarily needed because most people limit themselves. Ole noted that if someone has family members visiting for a day to help do a particular clean up task that could be limiting. Jim said there is flexibility in the number of trips, such as Ole’s example. Alison thought using the State definitions for commercial hauler would address the issue, regardless of whether that person is being paid or not.  
Karren suggested that the resident and seasonal renter definitions are ones that should be revised. Alison noted definitions for multiple owners of property, stickers for non-residents, non-residents helping with property owners need to be reviewed and probably revised.
OTHER:

The Committee set the 2024 calendar for open/closed dates for holidays. The TS schedule for 2024 is as follows:
CLOSED: Monday, January 1, 2024, New Year’s Day

OPEN: Monday,  May 27, 2024, Memorial Day

OPEN: Monday, September 2, 2024 Labor Day

OPEN: Monday, October 14,2024 Indigenous People’s Day

CLOSED: Wednesday, December 25, 2024, Christmas 

CLOSED: Wednesday, January 1, 2025 New Year’s Day

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Miles Epstein thanked the Committee for allowing him to attend the meeting. He acknowledged it was wonderful the Committee honor the volunteers at the TS. Also, he applauded Arrowsic in inviting Georgetown to participate in the ozone collection day. He thought it was a good idea to use the Jim Peavey email list (Age-Friendly Committee) to let folks know that they can recycle rigid plastics, but not until the spring again. 
NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, December 14, 2023 at 7:00 PM. 

Sharon moved and Alison seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


